
Notice of Master Plan 

The City of Ottawa has completed a study process that resulted in Council approval of the 

2024 Infrastructure Master Plan (IMP). The IMP is a strategic document that sets growth-

related goals, objectives, and priorities for municipal infrastructure related to water supply, 

wastewater collection, and stormwater management for the entire City of Ottawa. The 

development of the Master Plan included consultation with the public and stakeholders, 

consensus building, consideration of alternative solutions and a high-level assessment of the 

effects on the environment at a city-wide scale. 

The study was conducted in accordance with the Municipal Class EA process by the Municipal 

Engineers Association (MEA), an approved class under the Environmental Assessment Act 

following “Approach 1”. It was commenced in accordance with the MEA 2000, as amended in 

2007, 2011 & 2015 and completed in consideration of the new 2023 version. While the Master 

Plan addresses need and justification at a broad level, more detailed studies for each of the 

projects included in the Master Plan will be done later following the Municipal Class 

Environmental Assessment.  

Public Consultation 30-Day Public Review 

The IMP was presented to Committee and Council on June 20, 2024 and June 25, 2024 

respectively. The IMP is now available for review in accessible digital format on the City of 

Ottawa IMP project website, and hard copies can be consulted at the following locations: 

• City of Ottawa 

Client Service Centre 

110 Laurier Avenue West 

Ottawa, ON K1P 1J1 

• Main Public Library 

120 Metcalfe Street 

Ottawa, ON K1P 5M2 

More information on the IMP and the study process can be found on the City of Ottawa 

IMP project website at: 

• https://engage.ottawa.ca/infrastructure-master-plan  

• https://participons.ottawa.ca/plan-directeur-de-linfrastructure  

Interested persons can provide written comments to the City of Ottawa on the 2024 IMP within 

30 calendar days from the date of this Notice. Please provide comments to the City’s Project 

Manager, contact information below, by August 26, 2024: 

https://engage.ottawa.ca/infrastructure-master-plan
https://participons.ottawa.ca/plan-directeur-de-linfrastructure


Christopher Rogers 

Program Manager, Infrastructure Planning 

City of Ottawa 

Email: imp-pdi@ottawa.ca   

Questions or comments regarding accessibility requirements should also be directed to the 

Project Manager. Accessibility is an important consideration for the City of Ottawa. If you 

require alternative means to provide feedback, please contact the Project Manager at the 

coordinates above. 

All personal information included in your request – such as name, address, telephone number 

and property location – is collected and maintained, under the authority of section 30 of the 

Environmental Assessment Act, for the purpose of creating a record that is available to the 

general public. As this information is collected for the purpose of a public record, the protection 

of personal information provided in the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act 

(FIPPA) does not apply (s.37). Personal information you submit will become part of a public 

record that is available to the general public unless you request that your personal information 

remain confidential. 

This Notice first issued July 27, 2024. 
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